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T.G. CUE & Co.
The shop in Henty Street




These two pictures appear to be of the same building. From the records, Rowan’s is thought to pre-date Cue’s although it looks like a newer style frontage. The shop was located at what is now the motel section of the Glenelg Inn, or “bottom pub”
The motel site was formerly Harry Coulson’s grocers shop. Coulson & Ayres “Glenelg Store” and in the early days John Rowan was one of the storekeepers. The Picture of Rowan’s is taken from, “Casterton Historical Street Walk from Flour Mill to Glenelg Inn” – which is available, price $10.00. 











We hope that you like our new look for the newsletter.
 Any material for inclusion can be left at P.O. Box 48 or passed to Basil Stafford or Jan Lier.
Any ideas or comments always welcome at P.O Box 186
You can email Jan and Cheryl via the Ballarat Genealogy Website.
Post Master General pointed out that there was already a town named after Tom and there couldn't be two towns in W.A. named after the same man. Cues Patch eventually became known as Agnew.





Tom stayed on at the Woronga for about eighteen months at the end of which time he was awarded a Finders Reward of one hundred pounds for the finding of the Cue goldfield. Selling his claims Tom said he was tired of prospecting and was reported to have said. "Give me 300 pounds a year, a horse, a gun and a fishing rod in Gippsland and I could ask for nothing more." 





Tom then spent a year in Queensland at Cloncurry and Chillagoe before returning to Victoria in early 1900. But unable to settle down he became involved in an expedition up the Amazon River travelling to London to help organize and finance the trip.





Even in his sixties he remained restless, journeying through the inhospitable wilderness of the Yukon to search for gold. On the fourth of September 1920 he died in Vancouver, British Columbia at the age of seventy. Even today there is not a lot known about Tom Cue. In 1894 the Murchison Times described him as a fine burly fellow nearly six foot tall. The only


known picture of Tom came when in 1991 a couple were fossicking for gold near Cue and found a metal printers plate with an illustration of Tom filling his pipe.





While almost unknown in his home state Tom Cue is one of the legendary figures of the Western Australian Goldfields and particularly in the Murchison district. His name is as well known as Paddy Hannan who found Kalgoorlie, and Arthur Bailey and William Ford of Coolgardie fame.
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Much of the material for this article came from the excellent book "Agnew", by Alex Palmer published by Hesperian Press.





Other information gained personally by the author on location.





When war broke out in 1914 Australia had been a federal commonwealth for only fourteen years. The new national government was eager to establish its reputation among the nations of the world. In 1915 Australian and New Zealand soldiers formed part of the allied expedition that set out to capture the Gallipoli peninsula to open the way to the Black Sea for the allied navies. The plan was to capture Constantinople (now Istanbul), capital of the Ottoman Empire and an ally of Germany. They landed at Gallipoli on 25 April, meeting fierce resistance from the Turkish defenders.





What had been planned as a bold stroke to knock Turkey out of the war quickly became a stalemate, and the campaign dragged on for eight months. News of the landing at Gallipoli made a profound impact on Australians at home. 





In 1916 over 2,000 Australian and New Zealand troops stationed in London marched through the streets of the city on 25 April. A London newspaper headline dubbed them "The knights of Gallipoli". Marches were held all over Australia in 1916. Wounded soldiers from Gallipoli attended the Sydney march in convoys of cars, attended by nurses. 





Observation of the two minutes silence occurred at 9 am in Adelaide, 1916, on the first anniversary of the landing. Edward Honey, an Australian journalist living in London during the First World War, is credited with originating the idea. He published a letter in the Evening News of 8 May 1919 appealing for five minutes silence among the celebrations of the first anniversary of the Armistice (11 November).


























Tom Cue, by Jim Foster. Via email to Daryl Povey





At the moment I am writing a story on Casterton for an outdoor magazine called RV's Down Under which will include references to both the Kelpie and  Tom Cue, hence the reason for a visit to the Casterton website; research. With the death of my mother last year there are no longer any members of our family living in Casterton, which is a pity as we all have such fond memories of the town and our farm at Corndale. While my younger brother, who still lives in Mt. Gambier, may still visit, it is doubtful I will ever get back there. Born and raised in Casterton I left at the age of 16 to work and travel all over Australia, but with frequent trips home. My Father, Tom Foster, had a farm at Corndale where I learned to shear, enabling me to earn a living almost anywhere in the country………continued page 2.





Upon retirement dad and mum (Joan Foster) sold the farm and returned to their home in Russell Street. I now live in semi retirement, (it's hard to stop writing) in Proserpine in central Queensland. As a freelance writer I do a fair bit of history and while in W.A. I came across references to Casterton born Tom Cue. I wrote the attached story for the Gold Gem &    Treasure magazine some years ago and it was also used on a couple of internet magazines. I thought you may be interested in the historical aspect of the story.





Tom Cue was born in the western district town of Casterton, Victoria in 1850; one of two sons among eight girls born to Thomas George and Maria (nee Collins). Given a sound education Tom excelled at sports and was a well set up young man. Working for a time at his father’s general store T.G. Cue and Co., Tom soon decided being a counter jumper did not suit him and he left looking for adventure.





Tom worked for a short time at Castlemaine in a Saw Pit, then on the opal fields of South Australia.  By the early 1890's Tom was on the rich Western Australian goldfields and doing well. He was involved in many of the better gold finds and in 1892 the town of Cue was named after him. He was soon very well off and always stayed in the better hotels when in town. His prospecting outfit was of the best equipment and his trap could often be seen loaded high with provisions and mining equipment making its way to the latest strike.





In the late 1890's the Murchison district was largely unexplored. It was a dangerous desert wilderness where water was so scarce it often cost more than gold. Many men perished of thirst or were killed by the hostile natives of the area. It took a tough man just to survive there; to survive and prosper was an achievement indeed.





In 1895 Tome Cue made his richest find at was to become the town of Agnew, ten kilometres north of Lawlers. Naming his gold mine, “The Woronga” he then took on two further leases and the area became known as Cue's Patch, (referring to the rich patch of shallow alluvial gold there)  a  name  that  was  to  stick until the 





Memories......


The society received an email from Ian Grace, born in Casterton and now living in Sydney. We thought we would publish it as it will bring back memories for some and be of interest for the younger ones. If anyone has more information about the events, people or places mentioned and would like to see it in print, we would love to hear from you.





Jan/Cheryl,





I “googled” the website yesterday, as I was born in Casterton. My mother came from Casterton, as did my mother’s parents. Some names and events for you:





Rod MacFarlane, my grandfather, owned a hotel on the corner, in Henty Street. I think it was the Railway Hotel.  It was pulled down in the mid 50’s. 





Grandmother lived in Jackson Street, next door to Aub Baxter - they had an electrical store. There were three daughters; one was named Isabelle, I can’t recall the other two names. Aub had a brother; I can’t recall his name either.





Charlie Baglan, a local character in the early 50’s played for local football team. I remember him driving a truck for the brewery. 





My father, Pat Grace, worked at Elders. He played for the local football team. I think he was the captain in the late 40’s, early 50’s.  My mother’s name was Ethel MacFarlane.

















We lived in Jackson Street, 4 or 5 doors down from the Flanders family. Anthony was my age. His older brother, Sim, I think is still in Casterton; believe it or not, at Elders.





The Railway Station took my eye on the website. When I was young - 4, 5, or 6, I used to go down there. It was only 100 yards down the road, and I’d sit and watch the goings-on. In the early to mid 50’s, it was very busy. It looked a bit like Thomas the Tank Engine with trucks and trains everywhere.





I remember a motor accident. Someone came roaring down Jackson Street at night in the fog, missed the turn, went straight through the end of Jackson Street, flew through the air and landed on the railway line!! My father went down in the middle of the night and rescued the driver, who was, I think Peter Cram. I think he’d just arrived in town. He went on to become a well-known pharmacist in Casterton. He certainly made an entrance!! I think that the car he was driving a green Austin Healey.





My grandmother had a number of boarders…Peter Cram was one…that is, after he recovered from the accident…Alan Marshall was the other…he ran the local “Williams The Shoeman” Store for many years.





**********


Thanks to Ian.  There will be more next month.

















Publications for Sale





Casterton Historical Street Walk


“From Flour Mill to Glenelg Inn - $10.00





Extracts from the Casterton and District Historical Society Inc. 1966-1996 - $10.00





Corndale State School Honour Board Booklet $7.00





Casterton Cenotaph WWI soldiers - $20.00





Casterton Cenotaph WWII soldiers - $10.00





Major Norman McDonald


Photograph Album CD - $20.00





History in the Depths – Gallipoli – DVD - $20.00





Vern McCallum Photographs CDs


Casterton High School - $20.00





Vintage Tools of Trade - $10.00





Newsletters of the Casterton and District Historical Society 2005 Booklet – Indexed $10.00





Extracts from Gleanings – $1.00





Contact Jan 55 752578








Kent’s Radio Corner





As you may know, Jim Kent has been heard on the ABC radio recently, speaking about the history of Casterton. For those who have not been able to listen to the transmissions, here is a précis of them.





The written account must necessarily differ from the spoken word but here are the salient points:





“It is my privilege to acquaint you with the origin of my home town Casterton…. The genesis of the township of Casterton really began 170 years ago when the explorer Major Thomas Livingstone Mitchell came through this district in 1836.





When the Surveyor General of NSW Lieutenant Oxley died from privations experienced during his exploring trips, Major Mitchell was appointed to this position in the year of 1828. He was a veteran of the Peninsular War, a proven soldier, a competent Surveyor and also a very ambitious person, always seeking various ways and means of adding laurels to his name.





Governor Bourke instructed Mitchell to do a survey of the Darling and Murray Rivers. Mitchell came down the tablelands of the north and onto the flood plain of the Glenelg River, entering it at a point where there are two hills of great geological interest known now by the title of ‘The Hummocks”. These two hills have the Wando River flowing between them on its way to join the Glenelg and are regarded by geologists as the oldest hills in the world, some 150 million years of age. He was so impressed with the nature of the country to the south of the junction of these two great rivers, he continued on in a southerly direction arriving upon the banks of a river he named ‘Glenelg’, after the then Secretary of State in the August of 1836, Lord Glenelg.





Mitchell boated down the Glenelg River hoping to find a safe harbour where this river entered the Southern Ocean. Much to his sorrow it was revealed as a great desolate arc of sand. Mitchell called it Discovery Bay. He then decided to start on the home journey to Sydney by first exploring the coast line in an easterly direction. You can imagine his dismay when one of his entourage reported to him he had come across cattle tracks and the shoe prints of white men. Here he met the Henty Bothers.





To be continued.




















 




















In the early 60’s, the railways built trucking yards joining the Casterton Sale yards, which was very good. No walking stock to the Sandford Trucking yards.





When the war ended in 1945 and the troops were discharged, there was a pool of labour looking for employment. The transport industry was poised to expand and it did. More and better trucks were built to meet the demand for all goods and services in the year period after the war.





Stock carting was started by W O’Connell. A single deck 32 foot semi of cattle from Capaul to Casterton Sale Yards was, I think, the first cattle carted. Jim Lehane was the first to have a two deck semi trailer sheep crate. It was built by Hec McCombe. Lehane’s Truck is pictured above.





Continued next month ……….











THE CHANGES IN TIME - Part 8


By Des Murphy





In the end of the dairy year in 1942, we had cull cows to sell. The trouble was getting them to market; no stock trucks in those days, we could only walk the stock to market. The only way was to Brand all stock, and join with 6 neighbours and drive them to Casterton the day before the market. The problem was to cross Henty Street and the Glenelg River with a mob of cattle or a mob of sheep and the traffic.





When the market was over the cattle were drafted to who bought them and walked to the Sandford Truck Yards to be loaded in cattle trucks and sent by train to their various destinations. At that point of time, large sheep sales, upwards to 20,000 were held at Casterton and the sheep were all walked to the sale and to the Sandford Trucking yards for trucking.





In 1935, a Strathdownie grazier bought 2000 sheep in New South Wales, 600 miles away, and walked them to Strathdownie, averaging 10 miles a day.











“THE WAINES MURDER”


By the late Jack Gorman - Taken from, “Tales of Casterton; the Waines Murder and Other Stories”





Part 4





The following day, Browne and Constable Ahearn made another search of the Watering Place, and found the remains of the bodies in the exact place described by Waines. Each night at Forest Farm, George Cue was kept fully informed of the day’s proceedings. The remains were placed in a tub and taken to the Police Station. The Coroner, Dr Caleb Radford, was sent for. From January until April, the Watering Place was constantly being searched for more evidence. Hessian bags, a loaded stick, and decomposed straw were also found.





In April of that year, Waines was committed to the Coroner’s Court before Dr. Radford in Casterton. The local jury comprised George Carmichael, George Chaffey, Charles Mullally, David Blair,  James Gall,  George Jelly,  Edward C. Courtis, C. T. Clee, A. P. Smith, James Dalton, Henry Greenwell, and William Stewart.





The first witness was a fine upstanding man in the full uniform of the Victorian Police Force. His name was read out: Detective Inspector Charles Townley Browne.








George Waine’s face blanched with terror, his hands trembled on the rail as he looked upon his supposed friend and cellmate of the Logs at Casterton.





Dr. Thomas Wyly, a surgeon from Merino, was the next witness called. He was of the opinion that the ribs and thigh bones taken from the river were those of different sexes but that the majority were those of a female beyond the age of puberty. Dr. Radford, the medical practitioner from Casterton was also called. He was of the opinion too, that the bones produced were of both sexes, but he differed from Dr. Wyly in that he thought the majority were those of a male. He also said that the remains were those of Europeans and not Aboriginals, and that they had been in the river a long time. Jas Dalton, T. H. Peat, Constable Ahearn, Charles Mullally were also examined, and reported on having found weighted rotting Hessian bags, human hair, and stained sticks. From the Coroners Court it seemed that the only concrete evidence presented so ably by both doctors was that the pelvis bone was that of a female, and also that Mary Hunt had prominent teeth. George Waines was then charged with the murder of only one person - Mary HUNT, on the 6th of October, 1958.


Continued next month……….








Society Meeting Times and Dates,


With Guest Speakers for 2006/7:








Wednesday 19th April 2006 at 7.00 pm





Ms. Anne Grant - Portland History House





Wednesday 17th May 2006 at 7.00 pm





Helen Moore and Ian Black


Hamilton History Centre


-------------------





Monday 19th June 2006 at 2.00 pm





Mr. Ray Welsford


Warnambool Family History Group





Monday 17th July 2006 at 2.00 pm





Mrs. Pat Hein 


Mount Gambier Heritage and History Society





Monday 21st August 2006 at 2.00 pm





Ms. Jenny Fawcett - Genseek Genealogy


-------------------


Wednesday 20th September 2006 at 7.00 pm





Basil Stafford, Local/Family History Researching





Wednesday 18th October 2006 at 7.00 pm





To be advised





Wednesday 15th November 2006 at 7.00 pm





Dinner Meeting - Ms. Joan Hunt





--------------------





December 2006 and January 2007 - No Meeting





--------------------





Wednesday 21st February 2007 - AGM at 7.00 pm





Historical Society


Presentations to 


HORSHAM


 6.15 am Mondays








April 10th 2006	Casterton





April 17th 2006 	Public Holiday





April 24th 2006	Coleraine





May 1st 2006		Harrow





May 8th 2006		Balmoral





May 15th 2006		Casterton





May 22nd 2006		Coleraine





May 29th 2006		Harrow





June 5th 2006		Balmoral





June 12th 2006		Public Holiday





June 19th 2006		Casterton





June 26th 2006		Coleraine





Current Happenings





The Shire of Glenelg Rate Books (1864 to 1953) have been microfilmed and the Rate books have been delivered to the Glenelg Shire at Portland where they will be forwarded on to the Public Records Office.





The Society has the microfilms and anyone wishing to access these can make arrangements by contacting Jan Lier 5575 2578 or Cheryl Elmes on 5581 2238.





The Society would like to thank the Public Records Office and the Glenelg Shire Council for funding the microfilming of the Rate Books.


----------


We have been successful with a Community Grant of $799.00 to purchase a scanner which will enable us to scan our negatives, films and slides collection. 


----------


The Glenelg Shire Council have offered the Society a collection of Victorian Government Gazettes and shelving which are currently housed in the town hall. The Society has gratefully accepted the offer and will in the near future relocate these to the Museum. These will be invaluable to those wanting to research Victoria’s history through Government decision making.


----------


The Society has recently met with the Shire’s newly appointed Cultural Collections Officer, Dimity Phillips, and we look forward to working closely with Dimity as she imparts her knowledge and experience with us to improve the Museum’s exhibitions and collection.


----------


Two projects have been suggested this year by members. The Society has taken these on with much enthusiasm. They are:





Identification of former State School Sites in the district 





Creation of a Street Walk through placement of permanent signage along Henty Street giving history of buildings and owners.





Two sub committees will be formed and any members of the community which would like to be involved with these projects would be most welcome.





Please contact Jan Lier 55 752578 to register your interest in being involved in the projects.








The Society has decided that it will try to be endorsed as a Donor Gift Recipient organisation by the Australian Taxation Office. This would enable the Society to be recognised as a Tax Deductible organisation for those wishing to make donations to the Museum. Any donations over $2.00 would be tax deductible.





This endorsement would enable the Society to apply for funding/grants within the private sector, e.g. Trusts, which currently are not accessible unless the organisation is endorsed as a Donor Gift Recipient.





Advice from the Accountant suggests that we would be eligible with a few changes required. One is a revision of our constitution which is currently being reviewed in order for the endorsement to be successful.


----------


The Society has been approached by the Friends of the Casterton Old Cemetery to help with ensuring that the cemetery is cared for and maintained for future generations. We look forward to working with this dedicated group of volunteers who have done a fantastic job over the years towards its maintenance and upkeep.





Preliminary discussions have taken place with a view to submitting a report to the Glenelg Shire Council which will provide Council (as the administrator of the Cemetery) with long term outcomes regarding maintenance and projects required to sustain the Cemetery.





Enquiries about any of the current happenings; contact Jan Lier 5575 2578
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Australian Census, August 2006





The next Australian census will be conducted on the night of Tuesday 8th August 2006 and will cost in the order of 300 million dollars. It will contain 61 questions, of which all will be compulsory except the ones on religion and census retention.





The retention question (Q60) reads:





"Does each person in this household agree to his/ her name and address and other information on this form being kept by the National Archives of Australia and then made publicly available after 99 years?"





If this question is ignored, it will be assumed that you are answering, “No”.





The Census Information Legislation Amendment Bill (2005) was introduced into the House of Representatives of the Australian Parliament on 3rd November 2005 and passed later that month unopposed. It was passed by the Australian Senate on 27 February 2006 and awaits Royal assent to become law.





The Bill amends the Census and Statistics Act (1905) and the Archives Act (1983) relating to the retention of identified census information by the National Archives of Australia. The Bill ensures that name identified information collected in all future Australian censuses will be preserved for future genealogical and other research.





Retention only applies to information supplied by those households that provide explicit consent on the census form. Some 51 percent of Australian's answered "YES" to the retention of their forms in the 2001 census survey. This was in effect a national referendum of the Australian people and a majority voted that our history matters. We can do even better this year.





As with the 2001 survey, during the 99 year period, the name identified information will not be released by the National Archives under any circumstances. The Australasian Federation of Family History Organizations (AFFHO) is working closely with the Australian Bureau of -





Sayings from the 1500s


Houses had thatched roofs – thick straw piled high, with no wood underneath. It was the only place for animals to get warm, so all the dogs, cats and other small animals (mice, bugs) lived in the roof. When  it  rained  it  became  slippery


and sometimes the animals would slip and fall off the roof going past the windows.





 Hence the saying, “It’s raining cats and dogs”.














Statistics and the National Archives of Australia to assist in the national public education campaign prior to census night.





Please support us by encouraging as many Australians as possible to answer YES in the census question concerning the retention of this vital record of the Australian culture.





Unless you answer “Yes” your census form will not be retained in the archives.





Q60: ( (  “Yes” (

















( Historical Snippets (





CHASING A GOOSE


-----(-----





TWO BOLTS AND A SMASH


The Mercury, Hobart 15th October 1912





Melbourne, Sunday.





Two agents, while doing business with a local farmer at Beulah, espied a mob of geese.





Thinking of Christmas dinner, they purchased one. In the rounding-up process to catch the goose the noise and excitement frightened the farmer’s horse, which, attached to a four-wheeled vehicle, was tethered to a post. It pulled back and the winkers came off. The agents, jumping off to stop it, left the buggy and pair, which they were driving. These took fright at the commotion and also bolted, one of them kicking very badly.





The upshot was that the single horse and trap pulled up a mile away unscathed, whilst the agents’ vehicle was hung up in a box tree, very badly smashed. When their horses were captured only a bit of the harness was left on the collar.
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